
SAC/SFA/PTO 

 North Fork Elementary School 

October 05, 2021 

Introductions ~ 

School Mission and Vision ~ Read by Ms. Mocombe 

Principal’s Report ~ (Tabled for later) 

BTU Announcement ~ Ms. Coke-Malcolm 

Two weeks ago, the BTU went canvassing the neighborhoods to get students back in school. 

Five thousand students were contacted on the first day. These were students that were not 

attending school or could not be found. 

Saver Watch App ~ BTU is encouraging all teachers to download the Safer Watch App. This app 

only works when you are on the school grounds and is not used for tracking teachers. 

Principal’s Report ~ Ms. Robinson 

Ms. Robinson welcomed staff and guests to the meeting. 

Guidance Counselor ~ We now have a full time Guidance Counselor assigned to our school from 

Davie Elementary. Her name is Ms. Nancy Sullivan. (Note: Ms. Sullivan spoke on her background 

and credentials). 

School Yearbook ~ Announcement made that this is the first time in recent years that the 

school will have a yearbook. Ms. Parish-Williams is Chairperson. Flyers were placed in the 

teacher’s mailbox to go home. 

Academic Focus ~ School City assessments will start at the end of the month. This will be for 2nd 

grade-5th grade. More information is forthcoming from Mr. Campo. 

Program Consulting Group (PCU) ~ The school was selected for this program which offers five 

tutors for our after-school program.  They will be working with Centry 21 Program and provide 

one-on-one tutoring.  

School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SEIR) Data ~ As of 09/28/21, there were no 

reports or incidents. 

Learning Gains~ Ms. Mocombe 

Slide shown of 2019-2022 Proficiency, Learning Gains, and Lowest Quartile Learning Goals.  

A question was asked as to how the school comes up with the numbers. Principal Robinson 

responded stating that the numbers are derived from data collected by the school district and 

compared to data collected by the schools. 



Student Highlight for Hispanic Heritage Month ~ Hailey Escobar 4th grade. 

Hailey read a poem and it was well received. 

School Improvement Plan ~ Ms. Phillips 

For the 2021-2022 school year, we will focus on Reading for students with disabilities (SWD), in 

grades 3rd-5th. Based on school data, Every Student Succeed Act (ESSA), Federal Index is 36% of 

SDW. Our goal is to show an increase from 36% to 41% or higher, measured by 2022 FSA 

Assessment and ESSA Federal Index. By Spring, our subgroup will increase to 41 percent or 

higher as measured by the ESSA Federal index. (Note: Information taken from Ppt 

presentation). 

Ms. Phillips stated 42 students have been identified as ESE: three gifted; half in intermediate 

grades.  

SAC By-laws ~ Mr. Butler 

A copy of SAC By-Laws was distributed to staff and guests. Mr. Butler focused on Article I, the 

name and Article II, its purpose. He encouraged staff to bring concerns and suggestions to the 

meetings.  

Stakeholders Input ~ Mr. Butler 

Focus:  

• School Wide Intervention 

• Push in / Pull out Support Groups 

• Bi-Monthly RTi Meetings 

• Data Reviews 

• Quarterly Progress Reports 

Principal Robinson wanted to thank the primary teachers for participating in the data meeting. 

It was their first meeting, and they did an excellent job.  

The next SAC meeting is scheduled for November 2, 2021. 

The meeting closed out with a video highlighting Hispanic Heritage Month. 

Adjournment: 4pm 

 


